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Garner-Hayfield-Ventura Schools - MISSION STATEMENT 
 

To prepare students for a successful future in a 
kind, caring, and compassionate way. 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

SCHOOL BOARD MEETINGS 
 

     The upcoming Garner-Hayfield-Ventura School Board 
meetings will be held as follows: 
 

• Monday, April 10, 2017, 6:30 PM 
• Monday, May 8, 2017, 6:30 PM 
• Monday, June 12, 2017, 6:30 PM 
• Monday, July 10, 2017, 6:30 PM  
 

     The  meetings begin at  7:00 PM and are held in the high 
school media center.  Visitors are welcome to attend. 
 
 
 
 

SUBSTITUTES NEEDED 
 

     With spring fast approaching, we are still looking for 
responsible people to substitute when our staff needs to be 
gone. If you are interested, please call the following people 
with your information. 
 

GHV PK-4th Substitutes – Call D. Dallman, 923-2831 
GHV 5th-8th Substitutes – C. Echelberger 829-4484 
GHV HS Substitutes – Call L. Formanek – 923-2632 
GHV Custodial Substitutes – Kris Hanson, 923-2718 

GHV Kitchen Substitutes – K. Zobrist, 924-2356 
Nurse Substitutes – B. Hiscocks, 923-2831 

GHV Substitute Bus Drivers – Kevin Hanson , 923-2134 
 

     New substitutes will need to stop in the Superintendent’s 
Office to complete background check paperwork. THANKS! 
 
 

 

 

 
 
 

JUNE 15th DEADLINE FOR HENSCHEN 
SCHOLARSHIP APPLICATIONS! 

 
     The Scholarship Committee of the Zion Evangelical and 
Reformed Church in Garner announce that applications for 
the William Henschen Scholarship are due June 15, 2017 
for the 2017-2018 school year.   
     College students and graduates of the Garner Hayfield 
Community School District who reside within the Garner 
Hayfield Community School District are invited to apply for 
scholarship.  Students who are uncertain about attending 
college in the fall are encouraged to apply. 
     Forms are available at the Garner-Hayfield-Ventura High 
School.  Forms are also available at the Clear Lake Bank 
and Trust and at Reliance State Bank in Garner. 
      The deadline to accept applications is June 15, 2017.  
Please submit applications early to avoid missing the 
acceptance date.  Official college transcripts should be 
submitted immediately following the completion of the spring 
term.  All official college transcripts are due July 15, 2017. 
     Questions can be directed to Wendell and Brenda 
Davison, 2325 290th Street, Garner, Iowa 50438 or by 
phone 641-927-4421. 
     Please remember to turn in your application by June 15, 
2017, and transcripts by July 15, 2017.  

No reminder phone calls will be made. 
 
 

MAKING UP SNOW DAYS 
 

     Due to inclement weather, GHV’s last day of school will 
now be Wednesday, May 31.  The teachers’ last day will be 
Thursday, June 1.  Any additional weather delays or 
cancellations would alter this date. 



 
 
 

 
ChromeBook Check In for 7th - 12th Graders 

by Brenda Haag 
 

     ChromeBooks assigned to our 7th – 12th grade students 
will be collected before the end of the school year, for  
summer maintenance.  A student’s check out sheet will be 
signed after his or her ChromeBook is inspected, and 
approved, by the GHV Technology Department.  All 
ChromeBook fines must be paid by seniors prior to 
graduation; and paid by 7th – 11th grade students prior to 
the last day of school.  ChromeBook check-in for SENIORS 
will be Wednesday, May 10th.  Students in GRADES 7-11 
will turn ChromeBooks in during the week of May 22nd. 

 
      
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

CODING AT GHV ELEMENTARY 
by Jennifer Kumsher 

 
     We live in a world surrounded by technology.  We know 
that whatever field our students choose to go into as adults, 
their ability to succeed will increasingly depend on 
understanding how technology works. 
     During their weekly TAG class, the first through fourth 
graders have been learning how to code.  Coding is writing 
the step-by-step instructions that tell a computer what to 
do.  The programs differ at each level.  First graders use a 
website called code.org and learn sequencing, looping, and 
problem solving techniques.  Second and third graders use 
a program called Scratch Jr.  This app allows students to 
program interactive stories and animations.  Fourth graders 
have completed a more advanced course on code.org, and 
also have experimented with the basic programming 
involved in designing a computer game. 
     The students are thinking creatively and working 
collaboratively which are essential skills for the 21st 
Century. 
 
 
 
 

GHV GOOGLE ACCOUNTS FOR STUDENTS 
by Brenda Haag 

 
     GHV Google accounts will remain open during the 
summer for 4th – 11th grade students.  GHV Google 
accounts for graduating seniors will remain open until 
August 15th.  Seniors are encouraged to open a personal 
Google account.  Please choose to name your account in a 
professional manner as you may share it with prospective 
employers or colleges.  Seniors can begin transferring 
important data from their school account to their personal 
account at any time.  Our 2017 graduates should also 
update e-mail addresses for any services linked to their 
school Google accounts, such as Netflix.  If you have any 
questions regarding your Google account, please see Mrs. 
Haag. 
 

 
by Stacie LaMoore 

 
     “Sherlock Holmes”, by Tim Kelly, is a highly 
entertaining adaptation of Sir Arthur Conan Doyle’s famed 
detective story, combining mystery, romance, action, 
danger, and laughter.  Alice Faulkner has letters written by 
a dead girl that will cause grave international problems.  
Moriarty wants those letters; so does Holmes.  The game’s 
afoot!  But not before The Professor’s gang has London in 
its grip.  Only young Holmes understands the true objective 
The Professor has in mind (too sinister to reveal here), and 
he’s willing to put his own life on the line to stop it.   
 

Plan to attend on April 7-8 2017, 7 p.m., at the GHV 
Auditorium.  Tickets:  $5/Adults, $4/Students. 

 
Tickets will be available at the HS Office, and on 

Payschool, beginning March 20th. 
 

     The cast includes:  Alexia Kiss – Londoner, Allyson 
Units – Pepper, Alyssa Nelson – Londoner, Anna Williams 
– Mrs. Bassick, Bryant Cook – Forman, Caleb Renner – 
Alfonso, Candie Cueva – Flower Woman, Cassie Davis – 
Mrs. Hudson, Dani Milan – Londoner, Emily Howke – Alice 
Faulkner, Isaac Bell – Gentleman, Jacob Leerar – 
Newsboy One, Jaden Smith – Sherlock Holmes, Jazmin 
Devora – Londoner, Juan Carranza – Newsboy Two, 
Keegan Clark – Lestrade, Kelsey Grimm – Match Girl, Kyle 
Bell – Detective, Kyle Hansen – Professor Moriarty, Leah 
Jones – Matchgirl/Maggie Baskerville, Madeline Hinz – 
Elegant Lady, Olivia Carew – Lady Edwina, Parker 
Schnieders – James Larrabee, Patrick Crew – Thomas, 
Rachael Hanson – Ginger, Sarah Sperr – Joan, Spencer 
Duregger – Sid Prince, Star Pralle – Madge Larrabee, 
Stephenie Marzen – Suffragette, Tyler Obermann – Prince 
Carl, Tyrel Jones – Dr. Watson,  
     Stage Crew:  Alan Mohlis – Stage Manager, Karson 
Grimm, Alison Johnson, Carlie Knutson, Paige 
Rasmussen, Derek Brown, McKinley Hawe. 
 



 
 

 
NEW IMMUNIZATION REQUIREMENTS!  

(7TH & 12TH GRADERS) 
by Holly Friederich, RN BSN 

 
     The Iowa Department of Public Health has made 
changes to the Iowa Immunization Law for the start of the 
2017-2018 school year.  This change requires that all 
students entering 7th grade have both a Meningococcal 
Immunization and a TDAP (Tetanus, Diphtheria, and 
Pertussis/Whooping Cough) booster before school starts 
this fall.  All students entering 12th grade must have a 
Meningococcal Immunization before school starts this fall. 
     Pertussis (whooping cough) is a very contagious 
disease that causes violent coughing fits that make it hard 
to breathe.  Meningococcal disease is a life threatening 
illness that is caused by bacteria that infects the brain, 
blood, and spinal cord.  It easily spreads in crowded 
settings. 
     All students in 7th and 12th grade must show proof of 
these immunizations being completed BEFORE the 
start of the school year. 
     Immunizations can be given at your physician’s office by 
appointment, or will be offered at school during spring 
physicals. 
     SPRING PHYSICALS – Once again, Hancock County 
Health Services will be teaming with GHV to bring sports 
physicals to the school.  This is a great opportunity to have 
physicals completed without having to take time off from 
work/school.  Vaccines will be offered during this time as 
well.  Look for more information to come as we finalize 
dates/times.   
 
 

 
 

 
FAST ForWORD FAMILY LITERACY NIGHT 

by Danielle Dykstra, Megan Dodd,  
Nicole Studer, and Kathy Thiele 

 
Calling all Fast ForWord students and their families! 

Please join us Monday, April 24, at 6:30 p.m. in the GHV 
Elementary School Cafeteria. 

Be ready to show us your literacy, language, and reading 
skills as we bring the Fast ForWord games to life! 

We will conclude our night with a time for questions and 
answers, and ice cream sundaes! 

 
 

PHYLLIS WOIWOOD SCHOLARSHIP 
 

     The Phyllis Woiwood Scholarship will again be awarded 
to a graduate of Garner-Hayfield High School for the 2017-
2018 school year.  Mrs. Woiwood taught music to K-6th 
grade students for 24 years.  The Woiwood family left an 
amount of money to the Music Boosters to set up a 
scholarship in her name. 
     This scholarship can be used by any GHV High School 
graduate who will be pursuing music at the college level.  
The cost of the private lessons, instruments, music, etc., is 
very high, and the Phyllis Woiwood Scholarship could 
greatly aid a young person with musical talent.  
Applications for the scholarship are available now in the 
GHV High School Principal’s Office.  Please return 
applications, by June 1st, to:  Garner-Hayfield-Ventura High 
School, Attention:  Lorrie Formanek, 605 Lyons Street, 
Garner, IA 50438. 
     If you prefer, a PDF format application is available from 
lformanek@ghvschools.org. 
 
 

 
 

GRAND MARCH AND POST PROM 
 
     We are so excited for Prom 2017!!  The Grand March 
theme this year is A Starry Night.  It will be a night to 
remember, complete with the city scapes and lights!  The 
Grand March will begin at 7:30 M in the high school 
gymnasium.  Cost to the public will be $2.00. 
     The dance will follow, with the theme Take Me to the 
Moon, and will end at midnight.  That is just the beginning 
of the evening!!  The Post Prom festivities will include a 
hypnotist, photo booth, games, and a Cash Cab.  We will 
wrap up the night with many great prizes and a breakfast.  
Post Prom will end at 4:00 a.m. 
     Anyone planning to attend Post Prom must have the 
release form for themselves and their date turned in to the 
office by Thursday, April 13th. 

 
 



 
 
 

 
 
 

K-12 ART & CLEAR LAKE ART SHOW 
by Annette Smidt, K-4 Art; Bridget Farley, 5-8 Art; and 

Joe Obermann, 9-23 Art 
 
 
 

     GHV students have art exhibited at the Clear Lake Art 
Center’s annual Student Art Show!  The exhibit is on 
display until April 1, 2017.  The CLAC is located at 17 S. 4th 
Street in downtown Clear Lake and is open Tuesday-
Saturday from 10am-5pm.  Stop by and enjoy the art and 
support GHV’s visual artists! 
     Congratulations to the following students who have art 
on  display:  Kindergarten:  Alayna Englin,  Camren Byom, 
Jayden Sweers, Erica Fritz, Tye Konz.  1st Grade:  Riley 
Allen,  Khamron Cherry,  Reid Hendrikson,  Sophie Deacon 
2nd Grade:  Aurora Boswell-Wood, Avery Furst, Kailyn 
Byom,  Carson Madsen,  Marissa Muff, Bridget Odom.  3rd 
Grade:   Erik  Baumgard,   Amelia  Ytzen,    Meredith  Hinz, 
Kaleb  Feld,   Blake  Barkema,   Myra Rauk,   Ella Johnson, 
Ava Dirks,  Jaelyn Anderson,  Kaylynn Hook,  Zane 
Schuchhardt.   4th Grade:   Lane  Gayken,   Dionysys  Goll,  
Josilyn  Units,    Nolan  Rauk.     6th Grade:   Aleah  Brown. 
7th Grade:   Jake  Hejlik,   Liz Richardson,  Alexis Kuhlman, 
Morgan  Lillebo.   8th Grade:   Joseph  Prohaska,  Vanessa 
Olson,    Brianna   Gamache,     Abby   Christians,     Logan 
Gamerdinger, Triston Yoder, Erica Enhuis, Allison 
Rasmussen, Blake Lynch, Zach Suby, Ben Larson.  9th 
Grade:   Cassidy  Goodlund, Madeline Hinz, Lucy Schmidt. 
10th Grade:  Madison Williams, Gabriel Brandrup, Megan 
Eastman,    Brianna   Gamerdinger,    Payton   Echelberger 
Bretta Carolus.  11th Grade:  Taylor Boggs, Summer 
Eenhuis,  Makenzie Harms, Braden Hess, Tyler Obermann, 
Kaylee Parris, Alex Stadtlander, Madison Taft, Emma 
Whelan, Cherrice Risius.  12th Grade:  Makaya Shropshire, 
Katelynn Bierle, Cassidy Hannah, Holden Hutcheson, 
Mallory Keech, Carlie Knutson, Brooklyn Laird, Paige 
Penning, Keegan Sassaman-Clark, Katheryn Groom, 
Miranda Jolly, Amanda Schroeder, Jasie Heitland. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 

 



 
 

MOCK TRIAL 
by Heather Baumgard 

 
     The GHV High School Mock Trial Team competed on 
March 6, in Sioux City, at the Regional Competition.  The 
senior team consisting of Candie Cueva, Cassie Davis, 
Connor Kiss, Cam Lau, Star Pralle, Hannah Swartout, 
Parker Schnieders, Jaden Smith, Nicole Upmeyer, and 
Anna Williams, won both rounds and is received in the 
regional bid to state. 
     The junior team, consisting of Luke Brown, Patrick 
Carew, Sam Childress, Cassidy Goodlund, Nick Huinker, 
Stephenie Marzen, Caleb Renner, Abby Sokol, Jordan 
Upmeyer, and Lauren Wirtz, won one out of two rounds, 
and will be advancing to state. 
     Congratulations to both reams on the hard work and 
success!! 

 

 
KINDERGARTEN ROUND UP 

by Mr. Meyering 
 

     At GHV, we invite Parents/Guardians and Aspiring 
Kindergarteners to Round UP.  Your child will spend time 
with several of our outstanding teachers, while parents and 
guardians get to spend time at “Parent University” with a 
few staff members.  We will provide you with information on 
what to expect as your child attends TK or Kindergarten.  
This year we will be hosting Kindergarten Round Up on 
April 20 and 21.  We are going to try to keep our AM 
Preschool students grouped together with their AM 
Preschool friends, our PM Preschool students together, as 
well as our Redeemer and Little Lambs students together.  
For those of you who are new to GHV, or if your child has 
not attended preschool, we will allow you to choose a time 
slot that works best for your schedule. 
 

Here are the official dates & times for Kindergarten 
Round Up: 

Thursday, April 20, 9:00-11:00 a.m. (GHV AM Preschool 
                                     & TK students, and a few openings) 
Thursday, April 20, 1:00-3:00 p.m.  (GHV PM Preschool   
                                     & TK students, and a few openings) 
Friday, April 21, 9:00-11:00 a.m.  (Little Lambs & 
                        Redeemer Preschools, and a few openings) 
Friday, April 21, 1:00-3:00 p.m.  (Little Lambs Preschools, 
                                           Head Start, and a few openings) 
 
     If you have a child that will be in kindergarten this fall, 
please call Doris at the Elementary School, 641-923-2831, 
if you have not already done so.  
 
 
 

 
 
 

NO KINDERGARTEN DURING ROUND UP 
 

     For the current year kindergarten students, there will be 
NO REGULAR KINDERGARTEN CLASSES on the days of 
Round Up, APRIL 20 and APRIL 21. 
 

 
 

MEETING SCHEDULED FOR PARENTS OF 
iNCOMING PRESCHOOL CHILDREN 

 
     Three-year-old and four-year-old preschool parents will 
be invited to an organizational meeting.  The meetings will 
be in April as follows. 
     These meetings are for parents only, and the 
prospective preschool students do not need to attend. 
 

• Parents of 3-Year-Olds – April 25, 6:00-700 p.m. 
• Parents of 4-Year-Olds – April 27, 6:00-7:00 p.m. 

      
     Meetings will be held in the west lunchroom.  More 
information will be forthcoming. 
 
 

SUMMER SPORTS SCHEDULE 
 
     Summer 2017 GHV Baseball and Softball Schedules 
can be found at topofiowaconference.org.  This site will 
give you the most up to date information on all athletic 
schedules. 
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April is ALCOHOL AWARENESS MONTH  

Talk Early, Talk Often: Parents Can  

Make a Difference in Teen Alcohol Use  

 

Dear Community Member:  

 

This April is Alcohol Awareness Month. Founded 

and sponsored by the National Council on Alcoholism 

and Drug Dependence, Inc. (NCADD) since 1987, this 

year’s theme is: “Talk Early, Talk Often: Parents Can 

Make a Difference in Teen Alcohol Use.”  

No other substance is more widely used and 

abused by America’s youth than alcohol, making al-

coholism and alcohol-related problems the number 

one public health problem in the United States.  

It is important to know that parents play a signifi-

cant role in preventing and reducing the incidence of 

underage alcohol and drug use. Fostering healthy 

and responsible attitudes, talking openly and honestly, 

encouraging supportive relationships, and showing 

children that their opinions and decisions matter, are 

all ways to help prevent the use of alcohol and drugs.  

In fact, research has shown that kids who have 

conversations with their parents and learn a lot about 

the dangers of alcohol and drug use are 50% less likely 

to use alcohol and drugs than those who don’t have 

such conversations.  

It can be challenging to develop the communica-

tion skills needed to talk with your children about 

drinking and drugs, but it will be well worth the effort 

you put into it, as you get to know your children a little 

better and help them build the coping skills they need 

to handle the anger, stress, peer pressure, loneliness 

and disappointment that are part of being an adoles-

cent.  

So, let’s get started. We can’t afford to wait any 

longer. 
 

For more information:  

www.samhsa.gov/underage-drinking/parent-resources 

Seven GHV Teen Council members attended the 

Substance Abuse Prevention Day on the Hill held on 

Feb. 21, 2017.  Students educated local and other 

legislators individually on state substance abuse  

data and issues that students encounter.   

Students also attended a press conference that 

included comments from an adult in recovery, law 

enforcement, a high school youth, and medical 

professionals. 

L to R: Candie Cueva, Brielle Smeby, Derek Brown, Tori Sloan, 

Keegan Sassaman,-Clark, Colton Schrodeder (seated), Tyler 

Kumsher, Rep. Terry Baxter. 

http://www.samhsa.gov/underage-drinking/parent-resources


Smart Choices Make Great Memories 

Prom Night Safety Tips 

 Charge your cell phone and have it 

with you.  

 Arrange safe transportation and    

buckle-up! 

 Check in with your parents at some 

point during the evening and if there 

is a change in your plans. 

 Trust your instincts -- if  you feel       

uncomfortable or endangered, 

leave  immediately. 

 Smile for the camera: take time to 

enjoy the moment! 

There are two very important events coming 

up for Garner-Hayfield-Ventura high schoolers. 

The first is Prom, April 22, a night of dressing up, 

eating out, dancing, and having fun with friends. 

This event should be exciting and create  won-

derful memories to last a lifetime, unless drinking 

or drugs are involved and then it could have a 

very different ending.   

Parents, talk to your kids. Be sure you encour-

age your student to be responsible in their behav-

ior and with their friends. This is a night you want 

to talk about with your son or daughter for years 

to come and not a night you remember as the 

time you received a call from local law enforce-

ment about an accident or arrest. 

Students, talk to your parents. Let them know 

your plans - who you will be going with, how you 

will be getting there, when you should be home. 

While planning your big night, use the tips listed to 

the left to make smart decisions to help keep you 

safe and lower stress.  

Graduation is the other milestone in every high 

schooler’s life. We encourage parents and     

families of seniors to provide a party that does 

not  involve drinking. Help to make this time a 

celebration of your student’s accomplishments;  

put the focus on them, not the alcohol.   

Parents of senior students are invited to pick 

up a yard sign declaring their graduation         

ceremony is alcohol free. Displaying this sign is 

one way to promote a positive message about 

safe and healthy celebrations for our youth.  

 

Signs will be available for pick-up during  

Senior Awards Day, May 11 

or by contacting Deb Quintus at  

923-2632  or  dquintus@ghvschools.org 



 
Set Limits & Monitor 

Kids want freedom. You don’t want to be a nag. But when you’ve discovered drug or alcohol use, 

all bets are off. 

 
Establish Rules & Consequences 

Rules provide a concrete way to help kids understand what you expect of them and to learn self-

control. Don’t just assume they “know” you don’t want them to drink or do drugs. Teens and young 

adults don’t deal well with gray areas, so when they’re offered alcohol or drugs, you don’t want any 

confusion in their minds. 

 

If you’re a parent who feels bad about setting limits, remember that deep down, your child actually 

wants them. Rules mean that you care about your child and his or her safety. And consequences 

actually help – not hurt them. A firm consequence, such as getting grounded or having to give up a 

fun privilege, will remind your child what not to do in the future. 

 

When you lay out rules and consequences, make sure you’re clear – and that your child understands 

the limits you’ve set before there’s opportunity to do something wrong. One great way to do this is to 

actually write out the things you expect from one another (being home before curfew, getting a ride 

home from a party if things get out of hand), and jointly sign off on them, in effect, creating a con-

tract. 

 

Write a Contract with Your Child 

Create a contract to establish clear rules and consequences.  

 

Download a copy of a contract at: 

http://drugfree.org/article/set-limits-monitor/ 

Rules Mean You Care 

http://drugfree.org/article/set-limits-monitor/


 

 

The Value of Mentoring 
At its most basic level, mentoring helps because it guarantees a young person that there is someone who cares about 
them. A child is not alone in dealing with day-to-day challenges. 
 
Think back. Did you know how to study for a test or make plans for college? Do you remember wanting your first car 
or looking for a part-time job? Simple things that seem easy or straightforward to you now may appear to be a       
complete mystery to a young person. 
 
Mentors provide their mentees with an experienced friend who is there to help in any number of situations: 

 
In education 

 Mentors help keep students in school.  

 Students who meet regularly with their mentors are 52% less likely than their peers to skip a day 
of  school and 37% less likely to skip a class. 

With day-to-day living 

 Mentors help improve a young person's self-esteem. 

 Youth who meet regularly with their mentors are 46% less likely than their peers to start using 
illegal drugs and 27% less likely to start drinking. 

 About 40% of a teenager's waking hours are spent without companionship or supervision.        
Mentors provide teens with a valuable place to spend free time. 

 Mentors teach young people how to relate well to all kinds of people and help them strengthen            
communication skills. 

In the workplace 

 Mentors help young people set career goals and start taking steps to realize them. 

 Mentors can use their personal contacts to help young people meet industry professionals, find             
internships and locate job possibilities. 

 Mentors introduce young people to professional resources and organizations they may not know. 

 Mentors can help their mentees learn how to seek and keep jobs. 

 

And what do mentors receive in return? 

 Increased self-esteem 

 A sense of accomplishment 

 Creation of networks of volunteers 

 Insight into childhood, adolescence, and young adulthood 

 Increased patience and improved supervisory skills  

 

For more information or to volunteer, please contact: 

Shirley Brown, Coordinator 
One On One Mentoring, Garner & Ventura 

1080 Division St. 
Garner, IA 50438 

Sbrown@ghvschools.org 

mailto:Sbrown@ghvschools.org
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